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February 1 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

 

February 8 

Planning Commission Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

 

February 15 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

 

February 19 

City Offices Closed 

Presidents’ Day 

 

 

February 28 

Dog Licenses Due 

 

 

 

 

 

Mayors Message – We are fortunate to 

have city council members that work 

together for the good of our community.  At 

times they have difficult decisions to make 

that require a lot of research and 

consideration.  They do not take that 

responsibility lightly.  They have accepted 

assignments and have been amazing at 

carrying them out.  
 

Councilmember Paul James oversees our 

July 4th Star Spangled Celebration, the City’s 

Recreation Program, serves on the Senior Citizen Board, Irrigation 

Board, and the Mosquito Abatement Board and is the city’s 

webmaster.  
 

Councilmember Jared Clawson is responsible for the City’s Easter 

Egg Hunt, the July 4th Booths on the City Square, serves on the 

Library Board, and the Irrigation Board. 
 

Councilmember Kathy Bingham is in charge of the City’s Royalty 

Pageant, floats and parades, the watermelon served on the City 

Square following the July 4th Parade, works with the Youth Council, 

oversees the City’s Ski Night at Beaver Mountain, and is the School 

Liaison. 
 

Councilmember Craig Rasmussen is in charge of Hyrum’s Holiday 

at Hardware, is the City Business Representative, oversees and 

helps with the County Community Fair Booth, serves on the 

Museum Board and the Elite Hall Restoration Committee. 
 

Councilmember Steve Adams is responsible for the 4th of July 

Parade, Hyrum’s Night Out Against Crime, is a representative for 

the Hyrum Homeowners Association, and our Tree City USA 

Program.  
 

I am grateful to each of them for their commitment and 

dedication! 

Sincerely, 

Mayor Stephanie Miller 
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City Council Meeting Summary - *The 2016-17 audit report was presented and accepted 

by the City Council. 

* Building permits requested before improvements are completed in Phase 2 of Little Bear Creek 

Subdivision located at 225 North 600 West were approved with conditions: that the developer 

takes care of snow removal within the development; track mats must be added to prevent mud 

from being brought out onto city streets; and that each lot owner sign a letter recognizing the city 

is not liable and that there will be no occupancy permits given until improvements are completed. 

* Resolution 17-18 was passed which accepted a petition for annexation of 238.64 acres south of 

Hyrum.  

* Resolution 17-19 was approved which amended the Hyrum City Building Permit Inspection and 

Connection Fee Schedule. 

* Resolution 17-20 was approved which amended the Hyrum City Emergency Operation Plan. 

* Lisa Thomas was appointed to the Hyrum Library Board. 

* Award of bid for the leasing of Richmond Irrigation Shares owned by Hyrum City was given. 

* Award of bid for the contracting of Hyrum City’s Cemetery landscaping and lawn care 

maintenance was given. 
**The information for this newsletter is required a month in advance.  Therefore the January City Council 

Meeting has not taken place at the time this summary is composed.** 

 

Winter Parking Restrictions – Parking is not allowed on city streets or within ten feet of roadway 

pavement in any municipal right-of-way between the hours of 12:00 midnight and 8:00 a.m. unless 

such vehicle is in a driveway approach or otherwise parked behind the curb where curb exists.  

This law allows for snow removal and is in effect between November 1st and April 1st, even when 

there is no snow. 

Dog Licenses – Any dog(s) four (4) months or older is required to be licensed with Hyrum City.    

Dogs are required to be licensed even if they stay inside your home or never leave your yard.  The 

license fees are as follows: Neutered/Spayed dogs - $12  Male/Female dogs - $22 

A veterinarian certificate is required to verify rabies vaccination and the dog 

being neutered or spayed.  All dogs must be licensed by Wednesday, February 

28th.  After February 28th a $20 late fee will be assessed in addition to the regular 

license fee.  Owners will be issued a citation for failure to have his/her dog 

properly licensed.  Also, please remember that City Ordinance permits a 

maximum of two dogs per household. 

Museum News - Dreaming of Spring? “You’re killin’ me, Smalls!” Bring your family to enjoy The 

Sandlot, a family favorite that was filmed in Utah for February’s Free Family Movie Night at the Elite 

Hall on Friday, February 9th.  Doors open at 6:30 p.m. and the movie will begin at 7:00 p.m. You’re 

welcome to bring pillows, blankets, bean bags, camp chairs, etc., and your favorite treats. The 

Elite Hall Restoration Committee will also be selling popcorn and candy.  

All children are invited to our Back in Time activity Music Makers on February 13th, 14th & 15th from 

1:00 – 1:30 p.m. each day. We will be learning about music and our community with a fun activity 

and treats. 

All artists are invited to enter the Third Annual Elite Hall Art & Quilt Show, which will be on March 

23rd & 24th. The theme is Naturally Inspiring and prospectus and entry forms are due on March 10th 

and are available at the museum or at www.hyrumcitymuseum.org.  We are also pleased to host 

http://www.hyrumcitymuseum.org/


several artist demonstrations and exhibit a portion of the American West Historical Quilt Collection. 

The event is free and everyone is invited. 

SAVE THE DATE!! You won’t want to miss the museum’s SIXTH ANNUAL car show fundraiser Hot 

Wheels and HotDogs on Saturday, June 2nd on the Hyrum City Square. Entrant registration is open 

at www.hyrumcitymuseum.org or at the museum. We are also looking for sponsors and vendors. 

Visit the museum or email museum@hyrumcity.com for more info. 

Finally, the museum is renovating exhibits, so we will be closed Tuesday, February 20th through 

Saturday, February 24th for installation. 

 

Elite Hall Restoration Committee - Be sure to join us for the third annual Jazz Nights at Elite 

Hall on February 22nd, 23rd, & 24th.  The Elite Hall is thrilled to host the USU jazz orchestra and 

ensemble for three evenings of incredible big band music. Dances start each night at 7:00 p.m. 

and tickets are only $10. Dinner is available Friday and Saturday night for a $25 ticket (includes the 

dance). This is the event of the year if you want to feel the dance floor literally spring to life, so you 

won’t want to miss it! 

The Elite Hall is open Monday through Friday from 6:00—10:00 a.m. for public walking. However, 

due to Jazz Nights at Elite Hall, it will not be open on Friday, February 23rd. 

The Elite Hall Restoration Committee, a group of dedicated volunteers, has been working hard for 

two years to organize community events and fundraisers. We would like to thank Nancy Hyde for 

her service to our community as she leaves the committee. Nancy has been our recorder and 

spearheaded the Fall Harvest Festival, we appreciate her and will miss her on the committee. We 

are pleased with our progress and look forward to big advancements in the coming year, if you 

would like to help out, contact Jami at the museum or email museum@hyrumcity.com.  

 

Senior Center News - We are open Monday – Friday from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. with lunch at 

noon Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays.  Please call by 10:00 a.m. to reserve your spot for lunch. 

The cost is $3. ALL seniors are welcome.   

Mondays –  5 Breakfast & Bingo for a Buck, 10:30 a.m. 

   Board Meeting, 1:00 p.m. 

  12 Breakfast & Bingo for a Buck, 10:30 a.m. 

  19 CLOSED. 

Tuesdays – Chair Yoga, 9:30 a.m. & Games, 12:30 p.m.  
  9 Tip Class, 11:00 a.m.  

Wednesdays – Programs, 12:30 p.m.  

 7 Game Day – Family Feud. 

 14 Valentine’s Day with our friend “Aunt LaVicka” 

 21 Singing, Piano & Fiddle by Ana Anawalt. 

 28 Singing by Lezlee Monroe.  

Thursdays – Road trips and the Lunch Bunch.  
1 Mystery Road Trip, 10:00 a.m. 

  22 Lunch Bunch @ Chuck-a-rama, 11:30 a.m. 

Fridays – Bingo, 12:30 p.m. 

9         White Elephant Bingo – please bring a wrapped gift. 

 

http://www.hyrumcitymuseum.org/


We now have Chuck-a-rama cards for $1. We are also taking reservations for Tuachan in 

September.  Please call 245-3570 if you would like to join us. 

 

Seniors, we hope you will come and join us for some winter fun, laughter and good friends. 

 

Library News – Library hours: Monday – Friday 10:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m. and Saturday 10:00 a.m. – 

3:00 p.m. 

Musical Time Monday: Toddler Story Time for toddler up to age 3, 10:30 a.m. & 11:00 a.m. 

Whimsical Wednesdays: Story Time for ages 3-5, 11:30 a.m. & 1:30 p.m. 

Magic Tree House Adventure Club: Friday, February 2nd, 3:00 p.m.  This program is open to 1st – 3rd 

graders.  This month we will be focusing on “Afternoon on the Amazon.” If you need a copy of the 

book be sure and stop by the library and check out a copy. 

Movie Monday: February 12th, 4:00 p.m. We will be showing “Lego Ninjago” with free popcorn. 

Creative Thursdays: February 15th, 4:00 p.m. 

Lego Club: Monday, February 26th, 4:00 p.m. 

Teen Activities for ages 12-18(all start at 3:00 p.m. unless otherwise noted): 

 February 9th Nerf Gun War @ Hyrum Civic Center. 

 February 23rd Teen Bake Sale & Family Wonder Party @ Hyrum Civic Center. 

 

February brings Foods for Fines! If you have a fine, and would like to donate to the Cache Valley 

Food Bank, you can pay your fine with non-perishable food items.  Check out our Facebook page 

for more details or call the library with any questions. 

 

Like us on Facebook, Instagram, and Goodreads @hyrumlibrary.  Social media is where you will 

find up-to-date information on programs and so much more about the library.  Also, visit 

www.hyrumlibrary.com and sign-up for your online library account today. 

 

 

 

December Photo Contest Winner – 

Winter Reflections by Traci Mayers. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

December Mayor’s Choice Photo 

Contest Winner – Sunrise in Hyrum by Kip 

& Mandy Price.  

 

Thank you to all others who submitted 

photos for the photo of the month.  All 

photos will be displayed through a 

continuous slideshow on a screen at the 

City Office Building. 

http://www.hyrumlibrary.com/

